
 

 

 

 

 

  

 

Pantomime: Wednesday 7th 

December 

Christmas Fayre: Friday 9th 

December 

Christmas Performances: 

Monday 12th & Tuesday 13th 

December @ 2pm 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Dear Parent / Carer. 

Mrs Rowe to retire at the end of term. After many years of great service 
supporting children at lunchtimes and for the last 10 years as our amazing 
school cook; Mrs Rowe is going to retire on 16th December. All at school wish 
her the best for a long and happy retirement. Mrs Louise Anastaisiades will step 
up as our cook and a new assistant will be appointed.  – Click here for job 
description & to apply. 

Next week is the start of December and we hope to continue with some 
Marwood traditions.  

Christmas Tree - Blakewell Fisheries are supplying a tree for the hall and we 
hope to have it decorated for 1st December.  

Pantomime - Oddsocks Entertainment will return again with their Pantomime 
production on Wednesday 7th December. This is an engaging, fun and festive 
event for the whole school that the children look forward to every year. Due to 
the costs involved with bringing in such a production, we are asking for a £2 
donation towards the cost of the performance, which can be paid via the 
school gateway.  

Christmas Cards – Children can send cards to each other at school via the 
Marwood Post Box. School Council are organising the collection and delivery. 
Please ensure the envelope is marked with the child’s name and class. Children 
do not have to send cards if they do not wish to. 

 MSA Christmas Hamper Raffle - All children should have brought home an 
envelope with a food item request for donation to the hamper raffle, as well as 
some raffle tickets to sell to family and friends.  Please can we kindly ask for 
donations to be in as soon as possible to allow the MSA team time to make up 
the hampers for the raffle. 

 

 

Autumn Term 2022 

Marwood Primary School Newsletter 25th November 

Save The Date! 

The Marwood Amazon Wishlist… 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Please click here to view our list! 
 

TONIGHT!!! 

https://norsegroup.kallidusrecruit.com/VacancyInformation.aspx?VId=141810
https://norsegroup.kallidusrecruit.com/VacancyInformation.aspx?VId=141810
https://www.amazon.co.uk/hz/wishlist/ls/RU69HP2YXGDD?ref_=wl_share
https://www.amazon.co.uk/hz/wishlist/ls/RU69HP2YXGDD?ref_=wl_share
https://www.amazon.co.uk/hz/wishlist/ls/RU69HP2YXGDD?ref_=wl_share


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

adobson@marwood.devon.sch.uk 

Alun Dobson – Headteacher 

Designated Safeguarding Lead  

 

send@marwood.devon.sch.uk  

Jennie Cousins SENDCo – Tues  

 

sgriffin@marwood.devon.sch.uk  

Stella Griffin Class 1 - Mon / Tues / 
Wed 

 

gmay@marwood.devon.sch.uk  

Gill May Class 1- Thurs / Fri 

Deputy Safeguarding Lead 
 

 

lhume@marwood.devon.sch.uk   

Laura Hume Class 2 - Mon to Fri 

Deputy Safeguarding Lead 
 

nmannell@marwood.devon.sch.uk  

Natalie Mannell Class 3 - Mon to 
Wed 

 

hjones@marwood.devon.sch.uk 

Helen Jones Class 3 – Thurs / Fri 

Class 4 - Monday 
 

rpolak@marwood.devon.sch.uk 

Rosie Polak Class 4 –  

    Tues / Wed / Thurs 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Christmas Nativity and Singing – On Monday 12th and Tuesday 13th December @ 2:00 pm, The children 
from all classes will be performing. (Classes 1 and 2 a Nativity, Classes 3 and 4 singing) Families are invited into 
the hall to watch either of the performances.  

Marwood School Association –Movie night TONIGHT and the return of the full Christmas Fayre on Friday 9th 
December. The committee are looking forward to seeing families enjoy these events. 

Applications for September 2023 places in Class 1. The online process is now open for parents to apply for a 
place for children to start in Foundation next Autumn. Apply for a reception or year 3 place at a primary school 
via the link :  Apply for a primary school place. 

Severe Weather Policy - This is sent annually to inform parents of the procedures if we have very bad weather. 
It has been sent out with the newsletter and is available on the school website in the policies section. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Donation of sleepers and wooden posts from the Brend family. Huge thanks to Mike Brend (Ground Force) 
who has kindly donated the materials in the picture above to help with repairs and alterations to the outdoor 
environment at school. Lincoln and Harry did a great job unloading and stacking. 

Kind Regards, 
 
Alun 

 

mailto:adobson@marwood.devon.sch.uk
mailto:send@marwood.devon.sch.uk
mailto:sgriffin@marwood.devon.sch.uk
mailto:gmay@marwood.devon.sch.uk
mailto:lhume@marwood.devon.sch.uk
mailto:nmannell@marwood.devon.sch.uk
mailto:hjones@marwood.devon.sch.uk
mailto:rpolak@marwood.devon.sch.uk
https://www.devon.gov.uk/educationandfamilies/school-information/apply-for-a-school-place/


 

  
  
  
 

  

 
 

  
 

 

Monday Tuesday Wednesday  Friday 

Devonshire Tennis 
Academy 

KS1 and KS2 3:00 – 
4:00pm 

Last session 5th Dec 

Football – Now  

KS1 and KS2 3:00 
– 4:00pm 

Last session 6th  

Dec  

Badminton  

Class 4 

3:00 – 4:00pm 

Last session 14th Dec  

 

 Karate 

KS1 and KS2 3:00 – 
4:00pm 

Last session 2nd Dec 
– Grading week 

LUNCH MENU 

School week beginning Monday  28/11/2022 

 MONDAY 
 

TUESDAY 
 

WEDNESDAY 
 

THURSDAY FRIDAY 
 

OPTION  1 Pasta 
Carbonara 
with Bacon 

Beef Burger 
 Beans or 
Sweetcorn 

Roast 
Gammon, 

Roast 
Potatoes, 

Farmhouse 
Veg 

Meatballs & 
Pasta 

Fish, Chips & 
Peas or Beans 

 
 

OPTION 2 Pasta 
Carbonara 

Quorn Burger 
Beans or 

Sweetcorn 

Vegetable 
Wellington. 

Tomato & 
Bean Pasta 

Bake 
 

Veggie Finger,  
Chips & Peas or 

Beans 

OPTION 3 Jacket Potato 
Beans & 
Cheese 

Jacket Potato 
Beans & 
Cheese 

Jacket Potato 
Beans & 
Cheese 

Jacket Potato 
Beans & 
Cheese 

x 

 
  After School Clubs 2022 



 

 

                                  


